
 

 

 17 August 2021 

 
Vanessa Nevjestic 
ASX Compliance Pty Limited 
Level 40 Central Park 
152-158 St George’s Terrace 
Perth WA 6000 
 
By email:  vanessa.nevjestic@asx.com.au 
  tradinghaltsperth@asx.com.au 
 
Dear Vanessa 
 
EXTENSION TO VOLUNTARY SUSPENSION 
 
Further to the request to extend the voluntary suspension made on 13 August 2021, the Company now 
requests that its securities remain suspended until prior to the commencement of trading on Friday, 20 
August 2021 pending an announcement in response to a query from ASX in relation to its announcement 
“RotoGro Applies to NASA and CSA Deep Space Food Challenge” dated 9 August 2021. 
 
The Company requests that the voluntary suspension continue until the earlier of the commencement 
of trading on Friday, 20 August 2021, or the Company releases an announcement in relation to the 
above query from ASX. 

 
The Company is not aware of any reason why the extension to the voluntary suspension should not be 
granted. 
 
Yours faithfully 

 
Andrew Palfreyman 
Company Secretary 
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